

Parish Council Information



Meetings: Parish Council meetings take place every second Monday of the month. The Parish Clerk can be contacted on 07919 564016; clerkbpc@hotmail.com; via the Bilsthorpe Parish Council website; or in writing to The Village Hall, Cross Street, Bilsthorpe.



To book the Village Hall call Mick Pearson on 07984 195559.

Bilsthorpe Village Hall on Cross Street is a community building in need of refurbishment. The Parish Council would like to push ahead with this plan and are keen to get residents' views and ideas to help this happen. The Village Hall was built in approximately 1930, as a village asset for mine workers, by the Stanton Ironworks Company. The Parish Council want to preserve the history and engineering that is unique to the building. We feel it's important for this building to be used by residents and become a central hub for the village as it used to be many years ago.

Parish Councillors will be at the Village Hall on Saturday 10th November between 2pm and 4pm to discuss these plans and listen to your ideas and comments.

Alternatively, you can keep up to date with Parish Council news on our website.

Parish Council vacancy, if you are interested and would like more information please contact the Clerk, Emma Thorpe on 07919564016.

New developments:

- Small children's play equipment is being installed on both Crompton and Maid Marian play areas before the end of the year.
- CCTV cameras are being fitted to Crompton Play area.
- Christmas lights will be fitted to lamp posts on Kirklington and Eakring Road by Forest Link roundabout.

Survey available at: https://goo.gl/forms/jALOx6UY2rF2g0yX2

You can also contact Mark Spencer as your local MP on 0115 968 1186 or mark.spencer@parliament.uk

Citizens Advice Bureau Sherwood and Nottingham

Anyone requiring advice or support can get help online at www.citizensadvice.org.uk or from Citizens Advice Sherwood & Newark Open Door Advice Sessions held at:

New Ollerton: 5 Forest Court, New Ollerton, NG22 9PL

Monday & Wednesday: 9:30am - 2:30pm

Newark: Castle House, Great North Road, Newark, NG24 1BY

Tuesday & Thursday: 9:30am - 2:30pm

citizens Sherwood & Newark

Advice Line: 0344-411-1444 or Call Citizens Advice Consumer Helpline on: 03454 04 05 06

The CAB currently need volunteers to provide reception, adviser and adminsitrative support – contact the service directly for further information.